
OFFICE OF THE COUNCIL AUDITOR

Suite 200, St. James Building

MEMORANDUM

Date: May 31,2022

All City Council Members

CC: Brian Hughes, Chief Administrative Officer
Joey Greive, Director of Finance and Administration
Marcia Saulo, Comptroller
Angela Moyer, Budget Officer
Mary Staffopoulos, Deputy General Counsel, Legislative Affairs

From, Taylor, Council Auditor "TCfm

Subject: General Fund/GSD Recapture Amounts for Fiscal Year 2020/21

In accordance with Ordinance Code Section 106.106 (i) (see Attachment), the Finance and
Administration Department has submitted to my office its recommendations for the annual
recapture of General Fund/General Services District (GF/GSD) monies from GF/GSD Supported
Operating Funds.

As part of the annual financial close out process, the equity within funds which receive a substantial
portion of their funding from the GF/GSD is analyzed. Each fund's financial position is reviewed to
determine if its equity is more than necessary as a result of transfers from the GF/GSD to the fund.
Excess equity is to be recaptured and retumed to the GF/GSD. The purpose of this recapture is to
reduce the GF/GSD's operating subsidy and increase Operating Reserves and thereafter the
Emergency Reserve.

Per the Ordinance Code, the Council Auditor is to review and comment on the proposed recapture
recommendation. Our review included recalculating the cash and fund equity of funds which
receive contributions from the GF/GSD. After our review, comment, and discussions with the
Finance and Administration Department, the Administration provided the recommended recapture
amounts shown on the next page.
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